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JULY 26, 2020  THE SEVENTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
Dear friends,  
       Today is the big day of our summer social.  Weõre adding another chapter to 
the long history of summer socials at St. Joe.  Some of our older parishioners can 
remember that, as children, the summer social looked a little different than it 
does today.  Back then, our parish was primarily a farming community and most 
parishioners raised large vegetable gardens.  Saturday morning, before the social, 
people would bring a few live chickens and they would be butchered and cleaned.  

And then everyone brought baskets filled with fresh vegetables for the dinner.  Preparing the 
dinner was no easy feat, considering that the parish did not have a kitchen and running water 
to prepare a meal.  So, people brought their pots and 
pans and all the kitchen utensils they would need and 
set up some temporary stoves near the old school  
building (presently the parking lot just east of our cur-
rent rectory).  What a challenge that must have been!  
But folks did what was necessary to make things hap-
pen. 
       Back then, the social was the one event of the 
year that families looked forward to with great antici-
pation.  People would come early for dinner, then re-
turn home to do the evening farm chores and then re-
turn to the social grounds for the evening.   
        Things took a big leap forward in 1958 when the 
new school building, complete with a modern kitchen 
and running water, was opened.  Iõm sure the folks 
thought they had died and gone to heaven!  Iõm sure they didnõt even mind that the new build-
ing was not air -conditioned.  A big tent was erected between the old rectory and the church 
and became the place to play bingo.  Money wheel tickets were 10¢, 3 for a quarter and you 
could win $5.          
       Over the years, our parish has become much less of a farm community and our social, far 
from being the one event people looked forward to all summer, is now one of many events on 
peopleõs calendar.  Even so, the social tradition continues.  The social was a place for our 
young children to win all manner of trinkets, gold fish, glassware, all of which brings great de-
light to them while also creating that òoh my where will we put thisó look on the faces of their 
parents.  And, for our young teenagers, itõs still a time to test those budding friendships, espe-
cially with the opposite sex!  Whatõs better than impressing your new girl friend by buying her 
an ice cream cone!  Oh to be young again!  Over the years the children have scampered about 
spraying each other with water from newly purchased water guns or spraying  each other with 
silly string (always a big money maker for us!).  It gives the adults a chance to put their stern 
face on and scold them for make a nuisance of themselves!   Yes, great memories abound.  
      Today we add another chapter to the summer social history of our parish.  And this social 
will look very different from those that have gone before.  We continue the great tradition of 
fixing our famous fried chicken dinner with all the trimmings. Weõll be doing that while wearing 
masks and practicing social distancing, things that other folks who worked at our social did not 
have to deal with.  All the outside activities that have come to be associated with socials in the 
past will not be there today.  But, like all those efforts that have gone before, we too will be a 
group of people working together for the 
good of our parish.        
        In the years that I have been here, 
many of the old timers who were instru-
mental in the work of our social have 
moved on to the ranks of the faithful de-
parted.  I think of them as the patron 
saints of our social.  I imagine them look-
ing down upon us with smiles on their 
faces and praying with us and for us as we 
work together.    
          Leaning into the journey of our life  

Fr. Gene Schroeder  

 

 

ST. JOE GRADE SCHOOL 
ALUMNIé.Thanks to all those who 

have sent information about our 
grade school alumni.  Just a re-
minder that the lists you saw in our 

newsletter for July were not a complete list of 
graduates.  They were only the names of people 
for whom we do not have addresses.   We already 
have the addresses for many of the people in 
each class.  Getting an alumni list together is a 
big task, so any help you can give is greatly ap-

CAN YOU HELP?   Tanielle Schell, 
one of our parishioners who has 
been suffering from some physical 
disabilities, is looking for someone 
who would be willing to help her for 
several hours a week.  If you are 
interested, or know of someone who 
might be interested in assisting her, 
you can give her a call at 812 -499-0238. 



SATURDAY, JULY 25 
SEVENTEENTH SUNDAY  

IN ORDINARY TIME 
5:00 PM MASS  Jacob Rexing (1867), 
Elizabeth Anslinger (1886), William 
Urich (1891), Angela Ziliak (1974), 
Donald Holder (1995), Fr. Felix Pre-
ske (1996), Debbie Givens (2019) 

SUNDAY, JULY 26 
SEVENTHEENTH SUNDAY  

IN ORDINARY TIME 
8:00 AM MASS  Jerome and Estelle Schneider, Michael 
Wooldridge, Henry & Genevieve Kares, Henriella Montgom-
ery, Andy Kelley, Bob and Rita Englert, Talmadge Wells.  
10:30 AM MASS  Leo and Berta Waninger, Maryann Bas-
semier, Charlie Tedrowe, Charlie & Ruth Head, Bob & 
Deloris Gentry, Scott Gentry, Anna Helfrich (1877), George 
Hoefling (1919), Joseph Frank Sr. (1949), Barbara Botzum 
(1962), Dorothy Cartwright (2010)  

MONDAY, JULY 27 
MONDAY OF THE SEVENTEENTH WEEK OF THE YEAR 

6:30 PM MASS  Matthia Hartlein (1871), Maria Spindler 
(1886), Peter Reising (1901), Gertrude Rexing (1943), Mary  
(2011) and Donald Geuss 

TUESDAY, JULY 28  
TUESDAY OF THE SEVENTEENTH WEEK OF THE YEAR 

7:30 AM MASS  Simon Schmitt (1873), T.M. Bender (1888), 
Agnes Efinger (1872), Bernard Urich  (1904), Ed Wolf 
(1956), Wilfred Will (2000), Jerome (2010) & Estelle 
Schneider  

WEDNESDAY, JULY 29 
SAINT MARTHA 

7:30 AM MASS  Alma Berendes (1908), Infant Schapker 
(1949), Ralph Ritter (1991)  

THURSDAY, JULY 30 
SAINT PETER CHRYSOLOGUS 

NO MASS Leona Barrett (1995), Eileen Ruminer(2007) 
FRIDAY, JULY 31 

SAINT IGNATIUS OF LOYOLA 
7:30 AM MASS  Deceased members of St. james Parish, 
Plaine du Nord, Haiti  

SATURDAY, AUGUST 1 
EIGHTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

5:00 PM MASS  Jan Hermann, Walter & Mary Lou 
Hermann, Viola Martin, Gertrude Bahl (1862), Theresa 
Hoefling (1877), John Lambers (1888), Catherine Hillen-
brand (1961), Adelaide Ubelhor (1964), Mary Lou Coomes 
(1979), Joseph (1995) and Dolores Elpers, Clara Frank 
(1998) 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 2 
EIGHTHEENTH SUNDAY  

IN ORDINARY TIME 
8:00 AM MASS  Mark Folz, Jerry 
Krack, Basil  & Marie Mehringer, 
Ed Marlin, Janice Gibbs, Ed 
Becker  
10:30 AM MASS  Ludovicus 
Happe (1878), Caroline Helfrich 
(1976), Annette Maurer (2007), 
Patrick (2012) & Myrna Craney 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS THOSE WHO HAVE 
BEEN IN THE HOSPITAL AND NURSING HOMES 

RIVER POINTE:  Barbara Shurtleff  
PARK TERRACE VILLAGE:  Mark Fleeger   
PINE HAVEN:  Ruth Rice , Neace Singleton 
HERITAGE CENTER:  Jean Johnson,  Brenda Koester 
 HOLIDAY VILLAGE:  Anita Rexing,  Bettye Logel,  
           Bud & Sharon Werner 

SOLARBRON POINTE: Margaret Kafel  
CYPRUS REHABILITATION CENTER (NEWBURGH) 
              Larry Hoefling,  Steve Hasselbrinck  
NORTH PARK NURSING CENTER:  Carl Kempf,  Marie Gumbel  
EVANSVILLE PROTESTANT HOME:  Doris Head 

STEWARDSHIP: The Lordõs Way 

ñThe law of Your mouth is to me more precious than thou-
sands of gold and silver pieces,ò says the Psalmist today.  
Does the amount of my offering suggest that I could hon-

estly say the same? 
JULY 19, 2020  (COLLECTION & TUITION) $ 12,315.00  
WEEKLY BUDGET     $ 21,427.00  
TOTAL INCOME TO DATE   $ 50,847.67  
BUDGET TO DATE    $ 64,281.00  
MAINTENANCE COLLECTION  $        15.00  
CHILDRENõS COLLECTION   $          1.30  

YOUNG STEWARDS WHO CONTRIBUTED TO THE COLLECTION LAST WEEK:   

Grant Voelker, Taylor Vogt 
Special Thanks for your faithful financial support of our parish  

as we continue to deal with this Coronavirus Pandemic  
MISSION OUTREACH 

HAITI COLLECTION   $ 110.00  
HAITI HIGHER EDUCATION   $ 200.00  
VLADIVOSTOK MISSION   $   10.00   
ST. VINCENTõS FOOD PANTRY  $   10.00  

JULY 26:  Jace Eickhoff, Susan Gibbs, Jim Herr,  
                       Ron Mayer 
JULY 27:  Sydney Allison, Lisa Cook, Tyler Merkel,  
 Mariah Schneider, Drew Will 
JULY 28:  Callen DeLutri, Lisa Douglas, Elie Duff,  
          Sally Kempf, Josh McGehee, Joey Scheller,  
 Jalane Weber 
JULY 29:  Barb Rexing 
JULY 30:   Eve Bilderbach, Glenn Givens, Emily Keil,  
          Eddie Luigs,  Abby Shane, Eva Traylor, Bryan Trimborn 
JULY 31:  Julie Byczynski, Marcus Elpers, Heidi Forcum, Becky Mayer,  
          Cameron Montgomery, Eric Ondash, Simon Rokosz, Bryan Will 
AUGUST 1: Joanna Egler, Cynthia Maasberg, Charlie Miller,  
 Denny Rodriguez 
JULY 26:  Bud & Sharon Werner (70 years!!!),  
              Eugene & Elizabeth Schmitt,  
                                Denny & Hannah Rodriguez 
JULY 27:  Charlie & Lisa Cook 
JULY 29:  Butch & Susan Gibbs 
JULY 30:  Bob & Martha Baehl, Ron & Donna Miller,  
                  Leo & Terry Zimmer  

 

Please remember in your prayers Kent Tepoole the 

brother of Kim Spaetti  and  Ed Becher , the hus-

band of Sarah (Kares) and brother of Danny Kares  
who died past week.  May they now know the fullness 
of Godõs life in his kingdom and may Godõs peace be 
with all the members of their families.    

AUGUST 8:  ST PHILIP  DRIVE THRU 
CHICKEN DINNER  4-7:30 PM First come, 
first serve.   
AUGUST 30 ST BONIFACE CARRYOUT CHICKEN DINNER  9AM  ñ 1 
PM.  Tickets must be purchased by August 21.  $10. Call 812-423-
1721 for tickets.  

JULY 2020 LOTTERY WINNERS  ST. JOE:  $750ñJanet 
Baumgart, $300ñMary Scheller, $200ñBryan Craney, 
$100ñDennis Gibbs, MATER DEI TRADITION: $10,000ñ 
Beverly Conner/David Millspaugh, $1,500ñAnna Bruggen-
schmidt, $1,000ñLeo Spindler, $500ñDavid Brenner 



 
 
 
 
 
 

Thanks to the following who have  
 bought/sold  their raffle tickets.   

MONEY RAISED  
TO DATE 

$84,425.00  

Mike & Katy Drone 
Jim & Kristie Elsner  

Brandon & Kacie Gambrel 
Justin & Lena Greubel 

Mike & Eran Happe 
Jarrod & Katie Luigs 
Paul & Karla Murray 

Norb & Madonna Niemeier 
James & Shelly Ruedlinger 

Greg & Natalie Schuble 
Chip & Katie Schwartz 

NUMBER OF FAMILIES 
RETURNING THEIR TICKETS 

350      70% 

 

 
     Well, the day for our ònewõ summer social 
is here.  When we started planning for this 
day several months ago and tried to figure 
out how best to proceed in the midst of this 
coronavirus pandemic, we had no idea what 
to expect.  We hoped we would be able to do 
something that would generate the kind of 
money we have been making on our social.  
And if we could have done that, we would 
have been very happy.   
     Your response to our raffle and to our 
chicken dinners has been nothing short of 
spectacular!  Over 70% of our parish families 
have helped us to generate over $84,000 on 
our raffle and it looks like we will sell over 
2300 chicken dinners.  From a financial point 
of view, this yearõs social is well on track to 
be the very best social 

we have ever had in our parish.   
      The kind of result we hare having 
with our social doesnõt just happen.  It 
takes a great deal of folks who are will-
ing to go the extra mile in buying/selling not just the packet of 
tickets we sent, but to sell more than that.  And it means that 
lots of folks have been spreading the word about our chicken 
dinners and taking orders from their friends and neighbors. 
Thanks to all of you who have done your part.   
     The big thing that we have heard that might be missing 
from our social is the chance to work with other parishioners 
and get to know them.  We still have that possibility as we 
prepare and serve our carryout dinners, but perhaps not on the 
scale of the socials in the past.  So we are going to have an 
opportunity to have a little social time for everyone this Sun-
day afternoon after we have finished with the carryout dinners 
and the clean-up.  Weõre going to meet outside by our storage 
building where we will have the drawing for all the grand raffle 
prizes.  We hope to do that at 5 pm on Sunday.  The Menõs 
Club will be providing folks with hamburgers, hot dogs, brats, 
chips and drinks.  If we have any food left over from the din-
ner, weõll put that on the table as well.  So come on by and 
help us celebrate the great work we have done together for 
our social!  
    Special thanks to all the folks who came to help prepare the 
food for our dinners this past Friday and Saturday morning.  If 

you havenõt had the chance to 
come and help, come by the 
cafeteria today and offer your 
help with the carryouts (10am 
ñ 2pm).  Come especially at 
2pm and help us clean up all 
the dishes, clean the floors 

and get the tables and chairs back in place so they will be 
ready for the start of school.  Look for anyone of us and weõll 
work with you to find the best place we can make use of your 
talents.         
     A special thanks to everyone for helping keep all of us safe 
by wearing masks and gloves and washing hands.  Itõs not a big 
thing, and if we are among those who feel inconvenienced by 
this, we thank you for loving the rest of us enough to go ahead 
and do these things anyway.  Itõs been a great way for all of us 
to practice our compassionate and understanding muscles!  

Dave & Lori Wolf 
 Paul & Sarah Fischer 

Alvin  & Mary McIntosh 
Mary Scheller 

Bryan & Karen Trimborn 
Vince & Judy Werner 

Everett Baylor & Pat Ashby 
Matt & Audrey Coughlin 

Pat & Shari Kempf 
Ron & Becky Mayer 
Curt & Lisa Lannert  

     I continue to be very grateful for the financial support your 
have given throughout weekly collection and the support you 
have given through our summer social.  Remember that there 
are three ways you can continue to make 
your weekly contributions.  
1.   Sending your contribution to us 
through the mail.  You can use any of the 
stamped  envelopes we sent you in the 
mail.   

2.     You can also  make your contribution by setting up an 

automatic withdrawal from your checking or savings account.  
If you would like to set up this option, call the parish office 
(812-963-3273) and weõll walk you through the process.  

3.     If you like the option of donating online, you can now do 

that through our diocesan website. www.evdio.org .  At the top 
of the menu options on the main page, the last menu option on 
the right:   "Sunday Collection Giving."   Thank you!    

Fr. Gene Schroeder  

       Weõre getting ready to begin school on August 5 with face 
to face learning.  Obviously one of the things we are most con-
cerned about is keeping our school clean and to that end we are 

now seeking an additional cleaning person 
that will focus on disinfecting   high touch 
areas.  This person will work 3 hours per 

day, Monday through Friday totaling roughly 15 hours each 
week.  They will focus on disinfecting door knobs, bannisters, 
bathrooms (faucets, stalls, soap dispensers, and paper towel 
dispensers), washing the tables in the cafeteria, and other du-
ties assigned by the principal.  If you are interested or know of 
someone who might be, call us at the school office (812 -963-
3335, or call me 812 632-0186 and Iõll give 
you more details.   
     We are also looking for a part -time 
Daycare/Aftercare assistant who will work Monday through 
Thursday from 2:00pm to 5:30 pm and Friday from 6:45 am to 
5:30 pm.   Weõre looking for someone who is willing to interact 
with students and care for their needs while providing structure 
and support throughout the work time.   No teaching license is 
required for this position.  

Nathan Winstead  

nwinstead@evdio.org  812-963-3335 (office)  812 -632-0186 (cell) 

 

http://www.evdio.org



